
SAMPLES of NOTICES SENT TO UNDOCUMENTED IMMIGRANTS AGE 

65+ WHO WILL BE ELIGIBLE FOR FULL MEDICAID in January 2024  

• All 3 of these notices should have been sent to those who had 

Emergency Medicaid in December 2023. 

• Notices 2 and 3 will also be used for undocumented immigrants 

age 65+ who first apply for Medicaid starting in Jan. 2024. 

1.  Heads Up Letter from NYS Department of Health  (page 1 of PDF) 

Giving heads up that new health insurance starting in Jan. 1, 2024 

for undocumented immigrants age 65+.   The insurance will be 

through Medicaid managed care plans, and will not only be for 

emergencies. 

2.   Notice from NYC HRA/LDSS -  (page 2 of PDF) 

Tells consumer that Medicaid case transferred from HRA to  
NY State of Health (NYSOH), and to expect a letter from NYSOH 
explaining how to open an account.  Explains renewals will be 
completed on NYSOH.  This notice uses the templates attached to 
GIS 23 MA/20.   See more about the process in that directive. 

o Outside NYC (GIS 23 MA/20  Attachment I)   
o New York City version (GIS 23 MA/20 - Attachment II) 

3.   Notice from NY State of Health (NYSOH) (pages 3-5 of PDF) 

Tells consumer that Medicaid case has been transferred from 

DSS/HRA to NY State of Health (NYSOH).  Letter says most services 

must be accessed through Medicaid managed care plan, but that 

some are outside plan.   Encourages individual to manage account 

online on NYSOH. 

Notices give NYSOH Consumer Service Center 1-855-355-5777 

https://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/publications/docs/gis/23ma20.pdf
https://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/publications/docs/gis/23ma20_att1.pdf
https://www.health.ny.gov/health_care/medicaid/publications/docs/gis/23ma20_att2.pdf


Form letter sent in December 2023 to People Age 65+
with Emergency Medicaid in NYC
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